
Nikki’s 
Notes 

We had a 
unique 
opportunity this 
past month to 
counsel two young people just 
before their wedding. The 
groom has been a Christian for 
many years, but had been 
engaged to a young lady whose 
family is Buddhist. Shortly before 
the wedding a family member of 
the groom led the bride to 
Christ. Although many Buddhist 
traditions are carried out in a 
traditional wedding, they wanted 
to hold strong to their new faith 
in Christ. Not only were several 
tables full of Christians able to 
attend the wedding, but we 
were able to present a Bible to 
the new couple. Please pray for 
Heng and Neet to grow in the 
Lord, as they have returned to 
the capital. 

January 7, 2025

Faithful Friends, Family, and Supporters,  

By the time you receive this, we will be in the air 
or in the US! It is finally furlough time, and we are 
excited for this time to reconnect with family and 
our many faithful supporters. Please pray for our 
adjustment back to America, and for our many 
travels. If we aren’t yet scheduled to be with you, 
please reach out and we will find a time to see you in 

person and give you an update.  

Much of the past 
month was taken up with 
preparations for our annual 
Christmas program. This is 
our biggest outreach event 
every year, and was held on 
December 22. Our new 
location is a little smaller 
than our previous place, but we still had over 100 in 
attendance in the main service, where the many unsaved 
guests saw a Christmas pageant, heard a gospel message 
and songs about the Savior’s birth, as well as the 
testimonies of some of the believers here. It was a joyful 
time and a wonderful opportunity to create new 
relationships and deepen existing ones. One of the guests 
was the older brother of one of our members. His name 
is Sawn, and he has recently experienced many difficulties 
in his life. Through it all, his brother has been witnessing 
to him, and Sawn came to the church for the first time 
for the Christmas program. Since then, he has been 
coming back consistently to services and has professed 
faith in Christ! Please pray for this man, the other 
believers in Memot, and the Hancock family, who are 
caring for the work in our absence.   

For His Name’s Sake,  
The Brown Family  
Romans 15:20-21

Prayer Requests 

• Furlough travels
• Light of Life Radio Broadcast
• Spiritual growth - Sara, Sarun, Trop, Sok 

Leang, Chan-tawn, Vuthy, Sawn

Guests at Christmas service
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